
Appendix 1 – Response from Amesbury Town Council  

Good morning 

To confirm, at its meeting on 6 August 2021, Amesbury Town Council resolved its 

agreement of the proposed principles. 

Best wishes 

Wendy Bown 

Town Clerk 

Amesbury Town Council 

Wendy Bown 

Town Clerk  

townclerk@amesburytowncouncil.gov.uk  

01980622999  

 

Amesbury Town Council  

The Bowman Centre, Shears Drive, Amesbury, Wiltshire, SP4 7XT  

Tel: 01980 622999  

Web: http://www.amesburytowncouncil.gov.uk  

Email: townclerk@amesburytowncouncil.gov.uk  
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Appendix 2 – Response from Melksham Town Council 

Good afternoon 

Melksham Town Council’s Economic Development and Planning Committee have 

considered the draft Gambling Statement of Licensing Principles document and have 

agreed the following consultation response: 

Members wish to support the proposed two changes and one addition to the 

policy, the subject of the consultation. 

 

In addition, Members posed the following queries to be submitted as part of 

the consultation response: 

 
i. Is there currently a limit to the number of permits which could be issued 

in a particular conurbation, and if not, could this be considered? 
 

ii. Could increasing numbers of reasonable steps be taken to safeguard 
gambling participants in non-remote gambling? 

 

iii. Signage to safeguard participants outside licensed gambling premises is 
acknowledged but could such signage be more prominent and numerous 
inside the premises? 

 

iv. Could greater use of local gambling support agencies be made? 
 

v. Could a Pubwatch-type network of licensed gambling premises be 
established in a locality to encourage proprietors to engage with each 
other in order to maximise the safeguarding protection of participants? 

 

Kind regards, David 

David McKnight B.Sc. (Hons), MCIPR, FCMI 

Economic Development Manager 

07759 284 266 

 

 

 

 



Appendix 3 – Response from Westbury Town Council  

Good afternoon 

Please see below our comments for the Gambling Act consultation – 

Consultation for the Gambling Act 2005 

Following our Policy & Resources meeting yesterday, Monday 2nd August 2021, 

Westbury Town Council committee members would like to make the following 

comments – 

 Councillors are more concerned with the threat of on-line gambling and of 

advertising through sports, especially football. 

 

 Westbury Town Council would support more ‘spot checks’ and/or visits, which 

would include age checks. 

 

 Licenses should be only be given after a full inspection of the premises. 

 

If these comments could be noted accordingly that would be most appreciated. 

Many thanks 

 

Kind Regards 

 

 

 

 

 

Sarah Barker –  

Civic & Committee Administrator 

Email: 

Sarah.Barker@westburytowncouncil.gov.uk 

Phone: 01373 822232 | DDI: 01373 480914 

The Laverton, Bratton Road, Westbury 

Wiltshire, BA13 3EN 

www.westburytowncouncil.gov.uk 

 

 

Mayor’s Nominated Charity 2021-2022 
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